
February 10, 2020 

RE HB 2601 

Dear Education Committee Members, 

We are writing regarding the HB2601 and the authority of KDHE to add mandatory vaccinations to the school schedule.   

We have a child who was injured by vaccines, receiving 6 at once.  She has several health problems we believe are 
related to vaccinations, and after much research, we discontinued vaccinating any of our children.  Because we no 
longer followed the CDC recommended schedule of 72 doses by age 18, our Pediatrician kicked us out their practice that 
we had been going to regularly for 5 years.  Blue Cross and Blue Shield gives bonuses to Pediatricians for having a certain 
percentage of vaccination rates, and they lose the bonus if they fall below the required percentage.  This made us feel 
that they are motivated by money and not actual care of their patients.  This greatly upset our children.  They were 
asking “Doesn’t the doctor care about us?  We didn’t do anything.  We matter too, we need a doctor too, why are the 
vaccinated kids more important than us?”  They felt betrayed, and less than worthy. They felt like the Doctor should be 
looking out for their best interests, and they felt abandoned.  They now have an innate distrust of Pediatricians and their 
motives.  My 11 year old is now passionate about fighting for rights and freedom of choice.  This has caused them 
emotional trauma.  It has been difficult to find another Pediatrician.  Prior to us finding a new Pediatrician, I twice 
needed a referral to a Specialist and the prior office refused to get one from a new Pediatrician. 

Pediatricians advise to introduce new foods to your baby one at a time with 3 days in between, and then will inject 
babies with 8 different viruses including all the toxins and adjuvants at one time, that have never been tested for safety. 

There has never been a safety study done on giving multiple vaccines at once.  There has never been a double blind 
placebo safety study done on combining multiple vaccines in one dose.  There has never been a safety study done on 
even a single dose of any vaccine against a double blind placebo, they have only been tested against another vaccine, 
not a placebo. 

Where there is risk, there must be choice.  It is not that I am against vaccinations, it is that I am against forced, 
government controlled and mandated vaccinations with no choice in what is being injected into our children, where 
there are known risks and side effects, and there is no liability against the manufacturers.  All the vaccine drug 
manufacturers have been convicted of fraud, and falsifying data, every single one. 

Schools today are seeing an explosion of chronically ill children.  54% of US children have a chronic illness.  Cancer is the 
#1 cause of death by disease among children under the age of 15 in the United States.  Aborted fetal cells are used in 
several of the vaccines.  Fetal stem cells have never been able to be used in treatments because they replicate into 
cancerous cells. 

We are injecting babies with large amounts of highly toxic substances to keep the healthy?!  Injection bypasses our 
bodies natural defense systems that happen when the same substances are ingested. 

We are Pro-Child, Pro-Family, Pro-Community.  We are Pro-Science.  We are Pro-Research.  We are Pro-Health, Pro-
Well-Being, Pro-Safety.  We are Pro-Government Transparency.  We are Pro-Pharmaceutical Company Accountability.  
We are Pro-Honesty.  We are Pro-Critical Thinking.  We are Pro-Freedom.  We are Ex-Vaxxers. 

Thank you for your time and consideration and I ask you to vote in favor of HB2601 to protect our health and freedom. 

Andrea Bruns 
Topeka KS 


